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FREQUENTLY ASKED 
QUESTIONS 
 
1. Is it necessary for me to 

search the court’s record of 

court’s record for related 

cases and caveats before I 

file my application?  

a. It is optional for you to 
search the court’s record 
for related cases and 
caveats before you file your 
application. However, you 
may consider making such 
a search for potentially 
contentious estates or to 
avoid having your 
application rejected in 
certain instances, e.g. 
where a grant had already 
been issued for the same 
estate. 

b. Other cases or caveats in 
relation to the deceased's 
estate may prevent the 
court from issuing a grant of 
probate or letters of 
administration. Generally, 
there can only be one valid 
grant in relation to an estate 
at any time. If there are 
competing or applications 
for the same estate, the 
parties will have to decide 
how to proceed.  

c. Please seek legal advice if 
there are caveats in force 
against the estate, or if 
there are potentially 
competing or contested 
applications for a grant. 

 
2. Where can I conduct the 

searches? 
 Searches can be conducted at 

the Service Bureau. 
 
3. When and how should I 

conduct the searches?  
Searches may be conducted on 
the day that you file your 
application for probate or letters 
of administration. 
 
For deaths occurring on or after 
1 January 2015 – search the 
Family Division of the High 
Court and Family Courts for the 
current year;  
 
For deaths occurring before 1 
January 2015, search the 
Supreme Court, the Family 
Division of the High Court, the 
Family Courts and the State 
Courts for the current year  
 

4. What should I do with the 
search reports?  
If the searches show a positive 
result, you may attach to the 
Originating Summons the full 
search reports for all the years 
that the system indicates that 
there were applications or 
caveats filed with respect to the 
estate. 
 

 


